SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Staffing Committee held on Monday 20th November 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






Cllr D W Jaeger (Chairman)






   “   P Blaine





  “   C Osborne





  “   M Scott
Also in attendance – Cllr R Smith

1.  APOLOGIES: for absence were received from Cllr Gurney.

2.  STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST FROM MEMBERS (S11/06)

(a) Prejudicial interests

There were none.

(b) Personal interests

There were none. 

PART "A" - RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL


9. MAINTENANCE OF SANDY CEMETERY  (S12/06)

SEE ALSO PART “B” – RESOLVED MATTERS

MINUTE NO. (S12/06)



RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND: (a) That in order to overcome the reported maintenance problems at Sandy Cemetery and in an effort to return the overall appearance of the Cemetery to an acceptable standard, authority be given for the employment of a temporary member of staff for one month.

(b) That the finance required, £1,000, be found from the 2006/2007 Contingency Account.

PART "B" - RESOLVED MATTERS
3. MINUTES  (S13/06)

RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Staffing Committee held on Monday 3rd July 2006 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 31st July 2006 which had been previously circulated be signed as a correct record.

The Chairman reported that he had met with Mr C as requested but that he had declined the offer of an Exit Interview and did not wish to discuss the matter further.
4. JOB DESCRIPTIONS (3.7.06) (S3/06)  (S14/06)

The Chairman said that unfortunately he had not followed this up with the Clerk yet but would now be doing this shortly.

5. SALARY SCALES AND POINT REVIEWS (3.7.06) (S3/06)  (S15/06)

The Chairman said that again he had not yet been able to discuss this with the Clerk but it had not been overlooked.

6. STAFF TRAINING  (S16/06)

The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

The Clerk explained the difference between the Playground Safety Course organised by Bedfordshire P.F.A. and that by the Eastern Area Employers at Bury St Edmunds.  Mr G had indicated his willingness to attend both courses.  It was hoped that the cancelled course would be re-organised early next year.
RESOLVED: That the Report be noted.

7. REVIEW OF SUMMER WORK SCHEDULES  (S17/06)

The Deputy Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  There was lengthy discussion regarding the standards of maintenance at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground and Sandy Cemetery and the differing views of various individuals regarding the standards at Sunderland Road in particular.

This was clearly a major issue and was something that was already being discussed by the Council.  There would need to be much more debate and decisions made on this when the result of the Football Foundation bid was known. 

The Deputy Clerk outlined the historic background to the work schedules and allocation of times to various tasks – a good effort had been made at getting these as near accurate as possible in the past, but changes in conditions of operation, i.e. weather, grass cutting longer into the winter, installation of additional memorial stones etc. all impacted on this.

Clearly the issue of the Cemetery and the not using of the allocated hours needed to be further investigated but those hours had been utilised elsewhere.  There were a finite number of hours which could be used.  It appeared that perhaps the wrong priorities had been chosen by the Foreman in respect of the Cemetery but there were time available issues that had to be considered at some stage.

After further debate it was:

RESOLVED: That the Deputy Clerk be requested to review with the D.S.O. Foreman all of the tasks on the Winter and Summer Work Schedules to attempt to ascertain more accurate timings for completion of the tasks shown.  When these were available it would be possible for Committee to see how they matched against the total hours available.

It was accepted that the changed circumstances in certain areas, i.e. playground equipment, cemetery memorial stones etc. may impact on the existing figure considerably.

8. SUNDERLAND ROAD PLAYING FIELD – MAINTENANCE  REGIME  (S18/06)

The Chairman reported that the recent meeting of P.P.O.S. Committee had deferred consideration of this matter pending a decision from the Football Foundation.  Therefore no further discussion was necessary by this Committee at this stage.

9. MAINTENANCE OF SANDY CEMETERY  (S12/06)

The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

The Clerk explained further the impact that grass cutting much longer into the winter was having on Cemetery maintenance and also the difficulties that the increased number of memorial stones was having in making maintenance a more labour intensive operation.  There was however, also the question again of acceptable standards and this clearly needed further discussion with the D.S.O. Foreman.  It appeared that whenever there were problems elsewhere, staff were removed from the Cemetery to “troubleshoot,” this inevitably meant that further problems would re-emerge elsewhere, namely in the Cemetery.
The Clerk and Deputy Clerk answered questions from members.

It was agreed that the further Report requested under Agenda Item 7 would also assist with this particular problem but that further discussions should take place with the D.S.O. Foreman to convince him of the need to return to the former high quality maintenance regime in the Cemetery.


SEE ALSO PART “A” MINUTES – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL – 

MINUTE NO (S12/06)

10. HEALTH AND SAFETY AT WORK  (S19/06)

The Clerk reported that there had been no reportable accidents and no matters had been raised with him.
6
3

